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I hope you had time to get away and 
enjoy your time with friends and family. 
In the past few weeks, we were forced 
to act quickly on several projects 
including moving to act toward a listing 
of the sale of wooded 28 acres at 127 
Summit Ave. We made an offer within 
hours after the owner of the property 
decided to sell the property. We are 
currently in the process to purchase 
the property for $4.5 million dollars, 
with the intent to keep it in its natural 
setting and control the development 
rights of the property. 

We also started the planning of our 
new community center and town 
pool; meetings with all the local 
organizations in town and capturing 
their needs. We also have several 
committees working simultaneously 
on these projects such as a technical 
committee and a finance committee. As 
we get more information on mechanics 

of the projects, 
will share them 
immediately.

We are also in the 
planning stage for 
our annual 9/11 
ceremony on Sunday 
9/11 at 7PM. I hope you join us and 
meet members of our community and 
visitors who were at the Twin Tower 
site and hear their stories in person. 

I wish you a safe and healthy end of 
summer and a great start to the new 
school year.  As always, if I can be of 
any assistance, please don’t hesitate 
to contact me directly at mghassali@
motnvaleboro.org.

Mayor Mike Ghassali
Borough of Montvale
201-391-5700 X213

Montvale September 11 Ceremony
The Montvale 9/11 Ceremony will take place on Memorial Drive at 7pm on Sunday 9/11/22  
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The first day of classes at Memorial and Fieldstone Middle Schools will be Wednesday, August 31st.  
Freshman Orientation at Pascack Hills High School will be on Tuesday, August 30th, and 
all students will begin the school year on August 31st.  Give yourself some extra time 
to get to your destination while we all reacclimate ourselves to the usual school year 
increase in traffic on the roads.  Obviously, there is a lot of road construction in our area 
as well.  Veolia, formerly Suez, has been replacing a number of their old water mains, 
including the main on Craig Road, and one on Summit Avenue.  Altice/Optimum will be 
in our area throughout the Fall as they upgrade their system to fiberoptic cable.  Many 
towns throughout the County are experiencing an unprecedented increase in utility 
projects as upgrades to our infrastructure become necessary to support the present building boom.  You may 
notice Police Officers from other towns working at some of these construction sites, as well as our Officers 
working in various towns in the County.  Our annual 9/11 ceremony will be held at the Firehouse on Sunday, 
September 11th beginning at 7PM.  Please join us as we remember those who lost their lives on that horrible 
day in 2001. 

Chief Joseph Sanfilippo

Montvale Police Department

Tri Boro Food Pantry
The Tri Boro Food Pantry is grateful for all unexpired nonperishables donations especially:

•	 Canned soup
•	 Jelly/Jam
•	 Peanut Butter
•	 Shampoo

The Tri Boro Food Pantry is located in the back of the Pascack Reformed Church, 65 Pascack Road, 
Park Ridge.  A drop off bin is also located outside the doors of the library under the stairwell at 
Montvale Borough Hall, 12 Mercedes Drive.  Thank you for your support! 

9/11 Ceremony



Curbside Collection

Montvale Senior Club Activities – September 2022
MONDAY
Healthy Bones, 10:00am-11:15am, HARP 
Chair Exercises, 11:00am-12:00pm (video tape), Micki Keller/Rani Mooriani 
Mahjong, 1:30pm-3:30pm, Kitty Stern 

TUESDAY
Bocce, 10:00am-12:00pm, John Rotante/Vinnie Alfano 
Canasta, 1:00pm-3:00pm, Fran Ohayon 
Tai Chi, 1:30pm-2:15pm, Lisa Dent

WEDNESDAY
Healthy Bones, 10:00am-11:30am, HARP 
Bocce, 10:00am-12:00pm (co-ed), Jane Green 
Chair Exercises, 11:00am-12:00pm, Micki Keller/Rani Mooriani 
Mexican Train/Cards, 1:30pm-4:00pm, Louise & George Boothby 

THURSDAY
Pickleball, 8:00am-10:00pm, Kurt Birkenmaier/Joe Fasio 
Savory Seniors Potluck Lunch, September 29, 11:30am-1:00pm, Louise Boothby/Banoo Irani 

FRIDAY
Cards – ‘Five Crowns’, 1:30pm-3:30pm, Diane Carfora/Pat Casciano
Bocce, (women) 10:00am-12:00pm, Diane Carfora/Jane Green
Chair Exercises,11:00am-12:00pm, Rani Mooriani
Bocce, (men), 1:00pm-3:00pm, John Rotante/Vinnie Alfano



Montvale Senior Club Activities – August 2022
MONTHLY ACTIVITIES
• Senior Club Business Meeting, Thursday, September 8, 12:00pm-2:00pm.  Club, Thursday, May 12, 
12:30pm 
• Book Club, Thursday September 22, 12:30pm  
                 Book - “The Last Year of the War” by Susan Meissner; Ree Hopper /Linda Queller
• Bingo, Friday, September 9, 5:00pm-7:00pm  ($8.00), Micki Keller/Jodi Miller 
• Senior Social Meeting, Thursday, September 15, 12:00pm-2:00pm, “End of Summer BBQ”
• Gym Open, Mon/Wed/Fri, 8:00am-12:00pm, Joel Stern
• Our nurse will be visiting us on the first Monday and the first Thursday for blood pressure readings.

UPCOMING TRIPS
• Pennsylvania overnight trip – Amish Holiday Tour; November 9-10; $100 deposit due to Rosemarie 
Kelly at the September Business Meeting.
• Mount Airy Casino; December 6; Trip includes $15 for food, $15 gambling and a show.  Sign up sheet 
will be at the September Meeting.  More details to follow.

Montvale / Rivervale Shredding Event



 Montvale Board of Health Flu Vaccination Program 

• The only insurance we accept is Medicare Part B
• We cannot accept Medicare Advantage plans (HMO, PPO, etc.)
• For all insurances other than Medicare Part B, the cost is $25 (regular vaccine) 

or $35 (high-dose vaccine). We accept cash or check only.
• If you are enrolled in a non-Medicare Part B plan (HMO, PPO, etc.),you may 

wish to receive your flu shot from your primary care physician,where there may 
be no charge.

• Medicare Part B participants MUST bring their Medicare Part B cards that we 
may bill Medicare.

Date:  Saturday,  October 8, 2022 
Time:  9:00 am - 11:00 am 
Location: Montvale Senior & Community Center     

    1 Memorial Dr., Montvale 

  



Property Maintenance Department
I am writing to the residents of Montvale to explain and clarify some issues as they relate to 
property maintenance in the borough.

In Montvale, we have an effective property maintenance program. Chapter 305 of the Montvale 
Code addresses everything covered in the operation of the department. It can be found on the 
borough website, Montvale.org under the Municipal Ordinances and Laws. 

 Various violations are more frequent than others and seasonal in nature. In the winter season, snow 
and ice on sidewalks is by far the most violated ordinance. In the fall, it is leaf removal. In the spring 
season, it is yard and structure clean up after a tough winter. And in the summer, it is weeds, tall 
lawns, overgrown landscaping, vehicles parked on the lawn, and unprotected pool enclosures. The 
initial complaints come through many sources, including anonymous tips, written complaints, phone 
calls, Mayor and Council, and visual inspection by myself. Our ordinance allows a 30-day period 
to abate a Property Maintenance Violation (PMV). Discretion is given to the enforcing official to 
amend that time frame and thus we allow 14 days to abate the PMV. This allows ample time for the 
violation to be addressed without letting it drag on or making the neighbors wait for some level of 
compliance. If a resident needs more than 14 days to comply, please call my office with an estimated 
date of compliance. Such requests are almost always granted. In the event there is no compliance 
after 14 days, the PMV is resent and an additional 10 days is allowed. Habitual offenders generally 
do not get an additional 10 but instead receive a summons. If after the additional 10-day period 
passes and there is still no compliance, the violation is photographed and a summons is issued via 
regular and certified mail. If there is compliance after the summons is issued but before the court 
date, then the file is reviewed for possible dismissal of the complaint.  Warnings of violations are 
left with a RED door hanging notice. If not addressed, a PMV is issued.  The Department must 
create a paper trail for the court should the violation ever reach that level of enforcement. The 
form of the PMV meets the legal requirements for such notices stating what the violation is, what 
is needed to abate the violation, the time frame in which it needs to be abated, and the penalty for 
non-compliance. The vast majority of property owners maintain their properties very well and that 
goes a long way to keeping the borough looking good and maintaining property values. I would like 
to thank all the residents for their cooperation. As always, should there be any specific questions 
you need answered, please do not hesitate to contact my office (201) 391-5700 ext. 618 or email 
codeenforcement@montvaleboro.org. 

Eddie Hutter

Montvale Board of Health will be hosting its annual flu vaccine clinic on Saturday, October 8, 2022. Did 
you know there is a simple way of protecting yourself from getting sick with the flu? Getting your annual 
flu vaccine has many benefits for you and your loved ones. According to the CDC, for a two year flu season, 
6,400,000 – 11,000,000 flu illnesses have been predicted. This virus can cause unnecessary illness, doctor 
visits, hospitalizations and even deaths. Receiving an annual flu vaccine can enable you to continue with your 
lives and not miss anything. 

The flu virus constantly changes so, to have the best protection, getting the vaccine each year is necessary. 
Protection from the virus decreases over time so receiving a vaccine annually helps your body make new 
antibodies to defend itself. In addition, individuals with chronic health conditions can decrease the risk of 
experiencing complications from the virus that can lead to hospitalizations. The vaccination benefit for 
pregnant women reduces the risk of complications from the virus and gives immunity to the baby for a few 
months after birth. Children starting at the age of six months and older can also receive a vaccine. 

If you have questions or concerns about the flu vaccine, please talk to your healthcare provider. The Board 
of Health will be hosting its annual flu vaccine clinic on Saturday, October 8, 2022 at the Montvale Senior & 
Community Center. Details about the clinic will be coming soon. 

Flu Prevention



Montvale Public Library
Virtual Programs

Please check our website  www.monvalelibrarynj.org  for more updates. Don’t forget to follow us on 
Facebook, and Instagram. 

Friends of the Library
The Friends of the Montvale Library next meeting will be held on Thursday, September 1st at 7:30 p.m.  
Please visit the Friends website www.montvalelibrarynj.org/friends or email Bombace@montvale.bccls.org 
for more information. 

We are happy to announce that the Friends will be holding their BIG Book Sale on Friday, September 30th 
and Saturday, October 1st. Thank you to everyone who donated books this summer.  We appreciate your 
support.

 

Adult Programs 
Please visit www.montvalelibrarynj.org/calendar to register for any of the programs listed below unless 
noted otherwise. 
 
September 6, 2022
1:00 - 3:00 p.m.
Children’s Activity Room
Tuesday Movie Matinee: Lost City
A romance novelist and her cover model get caught up in a madcap jungle adventure. This program will take 
place in the Children’s Activity Room. Rated PG-13. 1 hour, 52 minutes. 
 
September 8, 15, 22, 29 2022
10:00 - 10:45 a.m.
Virtual Program
Strength Training for Seniors
Join us for Strength Training for Seniors, a virtual program that increases flexibility, strength & endurance 
using easy-to-follow movements. Register for as many sessions as you want. Taught by Leena Kalle, certified 
senior strength training instructor. This is a virtual program.
 
September 13, 2022
1:00 - 3:00 p.m.
Children’s Activity Room
Tuesday Movie Matinee: Marry Me
Romcom about a pop superstar who marries a random man at one of her concerts. This program will take 
place in the Children’s Activity Room. Rated PG-13. 1 hour, 52 minutes. 
 
September 13, 2022
6:00 - 7:30 p.m.
Montvale Great Lawn
Live Concert: Rock n’ Roll with The Kootz
Kick off the end of summer with a live concert featuring The Kootz, and get some rock n’ roll with fiber! This 
live program will take place on the Montvale Great Lawn.
 
September 20, 2022
1:00 - 3:00 p.m.
Children’s Activity Room
Tuesday Movie Matinee: Cyrano
The tale of Cyrano de Bergerac, wordsmith, who helps another man win the hand of the woman Cyrano 
loves. This program will take place in the Children’s Activity Room. Rated PG-13. 2 hours, 3 minutes. 



Montvale Public Library
September 27, 2022
1:00 - 3:30 p.m.
Children’s Activity Room
Tuesday Movie Matinee: West Side Story
Steven Spielberg remake of West Side Story, a musical about a pair of doomed lovers. This program will take 
place in the Children’s Activity Room. Rated PG-13. 2 hours, 36 minutes. 
 
September 29, 2022
7:00 - 8:00 p.m.
Montvale Council Chambers
Virtual Tour of the New York City High Line
NYC’s High Line is less than two miles long but packed with history. Take a virtual walk with Mario Medici, 
amateur photographer and historian, and discover how the High Line was transformed from a historic 
elevated freight rail to one of New York City’s most popular parks. This hybrid event will take place in the 
Montvale Council Chambers and will also be streamed online.

Adult Summer Reading Program
Thank you to everyone who participated in our 8th Annual Adult Summer Reading Program.  We had over 
100 patrons’ registrants and over 500 tickets were submitted for the raffle.  All winners have been notified.  

 

Upcoming Book Groups  
September 12th 2022
12:00 p.m.
Monday Afternoon Book Group:  “The Lincoln Highway” by Amor Towles 
 
The Montvale Cookbook Supper Club will meet on Monday, September 19 at 6:30 pm to review “Ripe Figs: 
recipes and stories from Turkey, Greece and Cyprus” by Yasmin Khan.  The book blends Mediterranean and 
Middle Eastern cuisines with stories from the area.  To register or for further information please contact 
Therese Jones at therese.jones@montvale.bccls.org.
 

Children’s Department
New School Year = New Library Programs

 
Getting A Library Card is a Piece of Cake!
September is a Get-A-Library-card month! In celebration of this, children who come into the library for their 
first library card will earn a certificate for a piece of crumb cake! These treats are generously donated by A 
Piece of Cake bakery to mark this special achievement.
 
Singing into September
We have a three-week music series for children 5 and under and their Grown-up on Tuesdays at 10:30 in 
September!
	 Move & Groove with Miss Jolie  	 September 13th @ 10:30 am
	 Musical Munchkins 			   September 20th @ 10:30 am
	 Jammin’ with Ms. Giulia		  September 27th @ 10:30 am
Join us! Registration is required for each event.
 
Sensory Storytime 
Ms. Camille from Endless Imagination will be here to inspire creativity and imagination through stories 
and amazing sensory bins!  Each sensory bin is filled with thematic materials and supports language, motor 
skills, and fun! Join us on September 29th @ 10:30 am. This is for children ages 2-4 with a grown-up. Space is 
limited and registration is required

The Borough of Montvale
12 DePiero DriveContact: 201-391-5700 www.Montvale.org



Montvale Public Library 
Bedtime Stories with Ms. Mary
Don’t forget to check out Ms. Mary’s Bedtime story recording on Facebook each Thursday night at 7:00 pm. 
Tune in to see what wonderful story she will choose!
 
College Essays: Transforming your Writing from Good to Great.
Attention PHHS Highs School Juniors and Seniors! Are you looking for some feedback on those college 
application essays? Ms. Mary will be here on September 22nd at 7:00 pm to offer suggestions and edits! Be 
sure to bring drafts and sample essays for your college applications. to help make your essays not just good, 
but great! Registration is required. This is for college Juniors and Seniors only, please.

The Borough of Montvale
12 DePiero DriveContact: 201-391-5700 www.Montvale.org

Muesum Passes
Please check out our website https://www.montvalelibrarynj.org/museum-passes for updated information 
about how to obtain passes for the following museums: 
Storm King, Guggenheim, Intrepid, and the American Museum of Natural History.

Honor System Paperbacks
Did you know that we still have honor system paperback books?  They are located in the left rear of the 
library.  We offer a variety of romance, mystery, and fiction titles. No library card needed- no due date either.  
Just stop at the circulation desk to tell them how many you are taking and bring them back when you are 
done!

eBooks and Other Online Materials
The Montvale Library now subscribes to Kanopy, a movie streaming service with over 30,000 
documentaries, classic and indie films.   Patrons with a valid Montvale Library card can stream up to ten titles 
per month for a 72-hour checkout period.
 
Hoopla offers eBooks, movies, audiobooks, TV shows, music, and comics to Montvale residents. To sign up, 
go to https://www.hoopladigital.com/ or download the free Hoopla app and log in with your library card 
number (the 14 digit number above the barcode)! 
 
Use the Libby app to borrow eBooks and audiobooks! Use your Montvale Library card to enjoy free content. 
For anyone who needs step-by-step help getting their device set up, please email movlcirc@bccls.org.
 
Ancestry is now available to Montvale Patrons at home!  Please email movlcirc@bccls.org for login 
information to access this resource remotely.  Please check our website and social media pages for updates 
as we are constantly providing new virtual services.

Montvale Recreation
Special Events Committee

Looking to give back to your town in a way that benefits residents of all ages through fun family-oriented 
events? Recreation is currently seeking adult or high school volunteers to assist in the planning and 
coordinating of Montvale’s annual events such as Day In The Park, the Halloween Carnival, the Christmas 
Tree Lighting, the Spring Fling and more! Join the Special Events Committee today to be a part of keeping 
these events successful, memorable and a tradition for Montvale. Please call 201-391-5700 ext. 251 or 
email MontvaleRecreation@montvaleboro.org for more information.

Talkin’ Baseball

If talking about Baseball as it was in years past is your thing, please join us at our monthly meetings. The 
group meets the first Wednesday of each month at 7:00 pm in the Senior/Community Center Library. There 
is no fee for this program.  



Tuesday Yoga
Montvale Community Center Atrium 
1 Memorial Drive
Tuesdays 7:00-8:00 pm
4-week sessions
Resident Fee: $40 (Only $10/class!) Non-Resident: $50

Begin the week with a yoga practice that restores well-being into your life. Yoga’s many benefits include 
improved flexibility, muscle strength, preventing cartilage and joint breakdown, increased bone health, as 
well as increased focus, balance, self-esteem and inner strength. Classes begin with short meditation, a 
warm up, yoga poses and relaxation at the end of class. Debra Broadman has over fifteen years of experience 
empowering her students while she has also specialized in working with addiction and PTSD students. All 
levels are welcome, registration is ongoing and takes place online or at each class.

The Way
Montvale Community Center Atrium 
1 Memorial Drive
Mondays and Tuesdays 
6:00-7:00pm
Beginning September 26
Resident Fee: $120 Non-Resident Fee: $180
Registration: Go to montvalerecreation.org or attend the first class with cash/check payment

“The Way” – The Art of Life, is the art of Self-Defense and Wisdom Living. It is the training of the Body, Soul, 
and Spirit for self-defense in the unarmed combat and daily healthy growth. Grow, get fit and learn to be 
disciplined while using the following qualities: Love, Joy, Peace, Patience, Kindness, Goodness, Faithfulness, 
Gentleness and Self-Control. 

This program will be offered two days per week for children in Kindergarten and older. The class will be 
offered Mondays and Tuesdays from 6:00 to 7:00pm. Classes begin Monday, September 26 and run for 8 
weeks (16 classes total). The program will be held of the Montvale Community Center at 1 Memorial Drive 
(outside the community center, if necessary). 

Instructor: Mario Liriano; 5th Degree Black Belt and over 45 years of Martial Arts experience. Mr. Liriano 
has been teaching this program for over 17 years in Montvale and has produced many Black Belts (including 
his two daughters).

30+ BASKETBALL
Memorial School Gymnasium
Mondays 8:00 -10:00 pm
September 19 – May 22  
Resident Fee: $75 Non-Resident (if space permits): $95
OPEN Registration: Attend a class to register by cash or check at any point Sept - May

This program is for men and women 30 years of age and older. The pick-up game style welcomes all who have 
a passion for basketball.

Field Use
Applications and Hold Harmless forms must be completed and returned to the Recreation Department, 
Attn: Lisa Loranger, with Liability Insurance and payment. Forms are available online and at the Borough Hall 
front counter. Permits will not be issued if the application is incomplete. All organizations must receive an 
approved permit from Lisa Loranger prior to any field use. 

THE DEADLINE FOR FALL (AUGUST-DECEMBER) FIELD USE APPLICATIONS WAS JUNE 1
MontvaleRecreation@montvaleboro.org



Adult Co-Ed Soccer
Fieldstone Middle School- Field #2
47 Spring Valley Road
Sundays 5:00 pm - 7:00 pm
August 14 – October 23
Resident Fee: $15 Non-Resident: $20

This 10-week program is a great way to get back into the game of soccer! There will be co-ed pick-up style 
games played every Sunday evening. Participants must be 18 years or older. Registration is open and ongoing 
for this program, but it is only online (Montvale.org/recreation) or at Borough Hall (during operating hours). 
You will not be able to register at any of the classes for this program. Please call 201-391-5700 ext. 251 with 
any questions. 

Tai Chi
Senior/Community Center Atrium: 1 Memorial Drive
Tuesdays 1:30 pm - 2:15 pm
September 6 – October 25
Resident Fee: $80
Non-Resident Fee: $100 (space permitting) 
Residents Who Belong to the Montvale Seniors Club: $40

Tai Chi/Qigong is a gentle slow moving meditative martial art that began in China thousands of years ago. It 
is intended to strengthen and relax the body. Tai Chi requires little effort with circular and flowing motions 
to provide stretching that help the body and mind relax. Benefits include assistance with, preventing falls, 
Osteoarthritis, Parkinson’s, Chronic Obstructive Pulmonary Disease, Depression, Cardiac Rehab, Stroke, 
Dementia, Fibromyalgia, Hypertension, Anxiety. Tai Chi is also known to improve balance, aerobic capacity, 
flexibility, sleep and many more…

ULTIMATE FRISBEE 
Memorial Drive Athletic Complex
1 Memorial Drive 
Thursdays September 15 – October 20
Resident: $75 Non-Resident: $95

Join TGA to learn and play Ultimate Frisbee! All ages 
and levels of skill are welcome and all equipment will be provided! Classes are run by trained and verified 
coaches who will promote sportsmanship, leadership and skill development. TGA of Bergen County follows 
all recommended guidelines and protocols put forth by the CDC, local, and state officials for running safe 
youth sports programs. For more information, please contact Kevin Rooney at krooney@playtga.com or 201-
375-7406. 

Golf
Memorial Fields near the Tennis Courts
1 Memorial Drive
Mondays September 12 – October 24 (No Class 9/26)
Resident: $105 Non-Resident: $125

Come tee it up with TGA Premier Golf– we bring the golf 
course to you! Beginner and intermediate players will have a blast building their golf skills, learning about 
the rules and etiquette of the game, and exploring how academic concepts like gravity, spin, and force apply 
to golf through fun games and activities. We provide all the equipment! TGA of Bergen County follows all 
recommended guidelines and protocols put forth by the CDC, local, and state officials for running safe youth 
sports programs. For more information contact: Kevin Rooney krooney@playtga.com or (201) 375-7406. 



Basketball Court Badges
Badges must be obtained to use the basketball courts. Resident badges do not expire while non-resident 
badges must be renewed each year. Badges for the 2022 season will be available at Borough Hall, 12 
Mercedes Drive, Monday-Friday, 8:30am-4:30pm starting January 17. 

Badges must be worn in a visible location at all times while on the basketball courts. Individuals using the 
basketball courts must be able to present their own badge on demand by any Borough Official (Police 
Officer, Municipal Employee, etc.) to verify authorized use of the facility. Individuals who fail to present a 
valid badge shall immediately leave the court.

Tennis Court Badges
Each year residents who wish to use the courts must register to receive their new access card.
Badges for the 2022 season, which runs from March 1 - December 31, may be purchased at the Borough Hall 
(during normal business hours beginning) OR online: www.montvale.org/recreation

There will be a $10 fee for replacement badges  The Recreation Department has updated the tennis 
court’s magnetic card reader to a proximity reader. Badges will no longer need to be swiped, but rather just 
moved within a close proximity to the reader. If there is an issue with the use of tennis courts or the courts 
themselves, please report it: 201-391-5700 ext. 251.

Pickleball Court Badges
Badges must be obtained to use the pickleball courts. Resident badges do not expire while non-resident 
badges must be renewed each year. Badges for the 2022 season will become available starting January 1 at 
Borough Hall,12 Mercedes Drive, Monday-Friday, 8:30am-4:30pm.

Badges must be worn in a visible location at all times while on the pickleball courts. Individuals using the 
pickleball courts must be able to present their own badge on demand by any Borough Official (Police Officer, 
Park Monitor, Municipal Employee, etc.) to verify authorized use of the facility. Individuals who fail to 
present a valid badge shall immediately leave the court.



Tennis Lessons
Memorial Tennis Courts
1 Memorial Drive
Tuesdays September 13 – October 18
Saturdays September 17 – October 22
Resident Fee: $115 Non-Resident Fee: $135

TGA brings you tennis lessons for all ages and skill levels! Join 
this 6-week program to learn how to play, sharpen your skills 
or learn new strategies of play! All classes are 1 hour in length 
on either Tuesdays or Saturdays and all equipment is provided. 
TGA of Bergen County follows all recommended guidelines and protocols put forth by the CDC, local, and 
state officials for running safe youth sports programs. For more information contact Christine Kostianis 
ckostianis@playtga.com or (917) 304-3986. 
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Linda Mitchell, Massage & Whole Body Health 
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Board Meetings 1st Wednesday  
of Every Month at 4pm at Borough Hall 

For Updates & More Events! 
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FUN FOR THE 

WHOLE FAMILY! 

Thank you to our sponsors 

Chamber of Commerce


